RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES December 4, 2008 BUCKEYE RECREATION CENTER

- I. Call to Order Chairman Mr. Pfohl called to order the regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory committee at 9:00 a.m. in the multipurpose room at Buckeye Recreation Center. Present were Chairman Mr. Pfohl, and Advisory Committee Members Ms. Simms, Ms. Piquet, and Mr. Adams; Mr. Mette, Mr. Brooks, and Mr. Smoot were not present. Mr. Jelinski, Parks and Recreation Director was also present.
- II. Approval of Minutes Minutes were approved from the previous meeting.

III. Recreation Report -

- a. Recreation Report Mr. Jelinski reviewed the report stating that sold passes had increased from 45 passes in November 2007 to 55 passes in November 2008. There were 1,343 total visits in November 2008. The Holiday Market brought in around 300 people and the November bonfire had 25 participants. Mr. Jelinski stated Chris Hungersford was hired for the sledding hill attendant.
- b. Outdoor Recreation Report The sledding hill opened on November 16, 2008. From November 16, 2008 to November 30, 2008 there were around 1,800 visitors to the sledding hill. An outdoor winter hike was scheduled but there were no participants. Mr. Jelinski stated he was working on a new timesheet for the outdoor recreation employees. It was decided to schedule a meeting with Joe Perry about obtaining funds for the warming shed and the radio for communication. Also additional deceleration mats are needed for the bottom of the sledding hill.

IV. Additional Business -

- a. Fitness Center Pricing Mr. Jelinski asked the committee for input in changing the fees for the fitness classes. Mr. Jelinski asked the committee to allow fitness classes to be included in the annual pass holder membership. The recreation committee unanimously agreed to allow annual pass holders free use of fitness classes for the months of December and January. Mr. Jelinski stated that this may increase the number of annual pass memberships sold and will increase the number of participants attending the fitness classes. It was decided to keep the drop in rate at \$8.00 per class.
- V. Adjourn The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 am

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Jelinski